MEMO

To:                       
Don Schultz, CPUC/ORA

From:
Kenneth M. Keating,  ORA Evaluation Consultant

Date:
August 7, 1998  

Subject:
Review Memo for SCE 544b:  IEMS 

REVIEW SUMMARY

1. Utility:  Southern California Edison Company                        


Study ID: 544b

Program and PY:  Industrial Energy Management Services Program:  PY1996

End Use(s):  Lighting and HVAC, and motors.

2.  Utility Study Title:  “Evaluating the Market Effects of Southern California Edison’s Commercial and Industrial Energy Efficiency Programs”

3. Type of Study:  Market Effects Study                

 Required by Table 8A: Yes.

4. Applicable Protocols: None

Study Completion:  March 30, 1998 
Required Documentation Received:   Yes                    

Retroactive Waivers:   A retroactive waiver approved on May 21, 1997 allowed the Company to substitute an industrial market effects study for the required load impact study on the IEMS Program.

5.  Reported Impact Results:

The studies in question, 3505 and 3506, showed very little evidence of market effects for the HVAC and motors end-uses as a result of years of program delivery, and weak evidence of an impact on the C/I  lighting market.  However, the lighting results, when combined with the PG&E/SDG&E C/I Lighting Study (3303 and 3309 by Xenergy) provided strong corroboration of major changes in the California lighting market.  It is suspected that the lack of evidence in the two other end uses was due to problems in the selection of comparison areas (Georgia and New York).

7.  Review Findings:
(a) Conformity with Protocols:  The study is in apparent conformity with the retroactive waiver.

(b) Acceptability of Study results: The market effects studies are a good faith effort to study the elusive market effects in the C/I sectors.

Recommendations:  The recommendation is to accept the Study as fulfilling the agreement of the retroactive waiver.
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